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 Wednesday 17th October 2018 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
Following on from our letter of 17th September 2018, regarding the evaluation of our Rapid 
Improvement Plan, we are now in a position to share our new School Improvement Plan for the 
academic year 2018-19 with you.  
 
Please see the attached document, which is a parent-friendly summary compiled for your 
information. The full School Improvement Plan is much longer and more detailed. It has been 
shared with the Local Authority and is monitored and regularly reviewed by governors and our 
link adviser.  
 
We are receiving ongoing support from the Local Authority and are also hoping to continue to 
benefit from school-to-school support, in order to bring about better outcomes for our pupils. We 
have an accurate picture of the strengths of our school and the areas requiring improvement.  
 
We will continue to provide parents with regular updates with our whole school improvement 
journey throughout the year. You can also visit our website: http://www.summerlea.w-
sussex.sch.uk/ and follow the links to Our School > School improvement and Our School > 
Curriculum & Assessment > School Performance Data.  
 
As previously stated, our staff and governors remain fully committed to the continuous 
improvement of our school and we cannot thank them enough for all they are doing to ensure 
the very best for every child; they deserve nothing less.  
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher or a 
member of the Leadership Team. You can also email governors@summerleaschool.co.uk   
 
Thank you for your continued interest and support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Mrs Helen Morris                    Mrs Beverley Crowter 
Headteacher                           Chair of Governors  
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